DERRY CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Minutes March 8, 2010
3™ Floor Meeting Room Municipal Center

Present: Margaret Ives, Chair, Dennis Wiley, Jim Arruda, Paul Doolittle sitting for Ellie
Sarcione, Ric Buzzanga and Beverly Ferrante.

Margie volunteered to take minutes. Minutes of February 22 were read, correction made
to committee name, motion made by Ric to approve, seconded by Beverly and approved
by Margie, Dennis, Paul, Ric and Beverly, abstention by Jim.

Chairs Report.
* Margie reported that as discussed at the last meeting Tracy Degnan from RCCD
will prepare a grant for control of invasives at Shepard Park for $1200. Motion made by
Paul with second by Dennis to approve the expenditure from the Administrative account
for $1200 for the grant prepared by RCCD to control invasives at Shepard. Motion
passed unanimously.
* Special Places conference reminder is April 10. So far, Dennis and Jim are going
* DES creates name of Land Resources Management Program merging DES
Wetlands bureau and Alteration of Terrain programs with a regional contact, ours is
Emily Lucas Compliance specialist DES.
* DES letters:

Town of Derry emergency authorization for culvert repair Drew Road.

38 A&B Coles Grove Road Shoreland approval to remove 2 homes and
replace with duplex subject to conditions

18 Windham Road request for more information, recommendations made.

PSNH 12 Scobie Pond Road request for dredge and fill administratively
complete.

95 Conleys Road receipt of after the fact Shoreland application additional
information needed.
* SPECIAL PRESENTATION by Doug Cygan Invasive Species Control
Coordinator for NH Dept. of Agriculture. Mr. Cygan presented intriguing information on
invasive identification and control measures for over an hour. He is available to talk with
other groups in person. The message is to get involved to help control invasives. One of
the suggestions included creating a separate place at the transfer station for the disposal
of invasives. Margie will contact Mike Fowler regarding this idea. Members of the
Garden Club and the BLIA attended the presentation.

Motion to adjourn made by Ric seconded by Beverly and approved by all.
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